BOROUGH OF LEMOYNE
Community Development /Parks & Recreation Committee
Minutes
May 15, 2017

1. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

2. Roll Call
Dan Green, Mike Sadowski, and Chairwoman Donna Hope were in attendance.

3. Public Comment—None

4. Review of the Minutes from April 17, 2017 meeting
The minutes were approved.

i

Pool Opening
Todd Miller provided an update noting the pool will be opening May 27. There will be
staff training Monday, May 22.

6. Subcommittee and other reports
a. Report from Design Subcommittee
Ms. Yenchko stated that painting of the mural should be completed by the end
of June. This is two months ahead of schedule. The Cumberland Valley
Visitors Bureau sent seven people out to paint the mural and donated $25,000
to the cost of the project. Penn DOT has signed off on the right-of-entry
agreement.

b. Report from Lemoyne Business Association — Gale Gallo
There was no report given.

c. Report from Downtown Services Coordinator — Rebecca Yearick
Ms. Yearick gave her report that was identical to the one given at the May
Council meeting.

7. New business
a. Meeting regarding middle school — May 24™ 7:00 p.m. Washington Heights
This meeting was announced.

b. Update — Parks
We received the application for Smoke in the Park. Dan Green made a motion to
recommend that Council approve Smoke in the Park at no cost to the West Shore
Bureau of Fire. The motion was seconded by Donna Hope. The motion passed
unanimously.

Mr. Fair mentioned that Carpenters Cup League would like to use the Negley
Park ball field on June 7. The Mid-Penn Suns would be using the field. Fees
have been waived.



c. Needs - Donation from Lion’s Club
The West Shore Lions Club is looking to donate something to the Borough.
Mr. Fair will be getting prices for metal benches to be installed at Flynn Park.

d. Mrs. Spilewski provided a list of questions resulting in the following responses:
i. Non-residents that own property in the Borough will continue to pay the non-
resident rate for facility rental.
ii. Schools and churches will not receive the resident rate for pavilion rentals if
they’re not located in the Borough.
iii. Members of the West Shore Bureau of Fire and West Shore Regional Police
will receive half-priced pool passes regardless of their residence.
iv. Borough employees will not be permitted to purchase pool passes for extended
family members for half price.
v. The Borough will allow full-day and half-day rentals of the community room
for for-profit entities. The deposit will remain the same.
vi. The Borough will continue to offer family passes by resident address.
vii. The Borough will continue to allow hourly rentals at Memorial Park.

8. Announcements
The next meeting of the Community Development/Parks & Recreation Committee will
be held on Monday, June 19, 2017

9. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m.



